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May 26, 2020 
 

 
MEMORANDUM TO:  Margaret M. Doane     
    Executive Director for Operations     
 
FROM:    Annette L. Vietti-Cook, Secretary    
 
SUBJECT: STAFF REQUIREMENTS – SECY-19-0117 – TECHNOLOGY-

INCLUSIVE, RISK-INFORMED, AND PERFORMANCE-BASED 
METHODOLOGY TO INFORM THE LICENSING BASIS AND 
CONTENT OF APPLICATIONS FOR LICENSES, 
CERTIFICATIONS, AND APPROVALS FOR NON-LIGHT-WATER 
REACTORS  

 
 
The Commission has approved the use of the technology-inclusive, risk-informed, and 
performance-based methodology described in this paper as a reasonable approach for 
establishing key parts of the licensing basis and content of applications for licenses, 
certifications, and approvals for non-light-water reactors.   
 
The staff should remain open to continuous, critical examination of its thinking regarding 
approaches and metrics for the licensing of this coming class of advanced reactors. 
 
In its work on the regulatory framework for advanced reactors, the staff should continue to 
recognize that the Commission’s established policy on the application of the safety goals and 
safety performance expectations provides an acceptable minimum safety standard for new 
reactors while taking into account the need to adapt the aspects of our current regulatory 
framework for reactors that provide operational flexibility based on risk assessment, such as the 
more than minimal increases in risk test in Section 50.59, the Maintenance Rule of Section 
50.65, and the quality assurance criteria of Appendix B to reflect the significantly lower risks 
inherent in the design of advanced reactors. 
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